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Hakofoth and Simchas Torah
Services Acclaimed

The enthusiasm with which the
Hakofoth and Simchas Torah ser¬
vices were received was most heart¬
ening to the officers and officials of
the congregation. Strangers, as well
as our regular worshippers, were
delighted with the entire procedure.
The flag-bedecked synagogue, the

excellent arrangement for the pro¬
cessions of the Torah, the songs ap¬
propriate for the occasion and the
final singing of "America" impressed
everyone and brought forth compli¬
mentary comments from all.

Succoth is Over

Yet we cannot refran from men¬

tioning the gratitude of those men
who attended morning services dur¬
ing Choi Hamoed, to Mrs. Joseph
Strauss, who acted as official hostess
at the breakfast served each morn¬

ing. Our sincere thanks to Mrs.
Strauss and the earnest wish that
she may be able to act as hostess
for many years to come.

Kol Nidre Pledges
Payments of pledges made on Kol

Nidre Night have been coming in
exceptionally well. We are delighted
with the prompt response of our
worshippers and we hope this will
act as a reminder to those who have
not as yet sent their check.

Register Your Child To-day
in our

SUNDAY RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
Sessions start this Sunday, at 9:30

at the
WALT WHITMAN SCHOOL

25 East 78th Street
Children from six to sixteen

are welcome to enroll

Call the Synagogue Office
for details
AT 9-5760

Scrap for Salvage
Salvage will help save the Ameri¬

can people. The President of the
United States has made it clear that
it is up to us to rummage through
our homes to discover and donate
all the scrap in our possession for
the purpose of making guns and am¬
munition for the winning of the war.
In disposing of your scrap, please

mention the name of your synagogue
so that Kehilath Jeshurun can re¬
ceive credit. Remember, for Ameri¬
can Victory, for Allied Victory, every
Jew must do MORE than his duty!

Talmud Class to Start
Rabbi Lookstein will resume his

Talmud Class this Monday evening,
12th, at 8:30 o'clock, in theOct.

library of the synagogue. Classes
will be held regularly every Monday
evening thereafter.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN WILL PREACH THIS SABBATH AT 10:30 A.M.
on

"IN THE BEGINNING WAS THE WORD "
A Sermon on Sermons
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Schedule of Services

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 6:10 P.M.
Mincha Services 6:15 P. M.

SATURDAY — Sabbath Bereshith

Morning Services 9:00 A. M.
Weekly Portion: Bereshith
Genesis 1:1-6:8

Haftorah: I Samuel 20:18-42

Rosh Chodesh Prayers
Rosh Chodesh Heshvan will be
Sunday and Monday Oct. 11th
and 12th

Mincha Services . 6:00 P. M.
A Discourse in Yiddish
will follow Mincha

Daily Services

Morning 7:30 A.M.
Sunday Morning 8:30 A. M.
Evening 6:15 P.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week

SAMUEL GRODGINSKY

JULES PREGEL
NATHAN ROGGEN

ROSE FISCHMAN
PEARL L. LANCE
BERTHA MILLER

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Donor Luncheon Scheduled for

Nov. 17th at Waldorf Astoria

Final plans for the Annual Donor
Luncheon were culminated at the
general membership meeting held
last Monday. The date for the Lunch¬
eon has been changed to NOVEM¬
BER 17th, and the place will be the
beautiful Wedgewood Room of the
Waldorf Astoria Hotel.

It was the unanimous opinion of
the very representative group who
attended that meeting that the Donor
tickets be priced, as in the past, at
$10.00 and the guest tickets, at $3.50.
Mrs. Harry Etra, enthusiastic Chair¬

man of the Luncheon, emphasized
the fact that it is not only essential
but imperative that the morale of the
Home Front be maintained. Towards
that end, the Sisterhood has resolved
not to relinquish or even curtail their
extensive philanthropic and educa¬
tional program. "We must continue
the wonderful work we have done
in the past" the Chairman insisted.
Tickets have been mailed to all

Sisterhood members. Mrs. Etra and
her very efficient Co-Chairman, Mrs.
Louis J. Singer, urge all members to
accept the Donor ticket and to try to
dispose of as many guests tickets as
possible. It is only through and with
the cooperation and help of every
member that this affair can be a

success.

Announcement was also made of
the fact that quotas may be "earned"
by procuring ADS for the Syna¬
gogue's Year Book. Ads amounting
to $20.00 entitle a member to a Do¬
nor ticket; $7.50 worth'of ads entitle
one to a guest ticket. Truly, an easy
way to get to the luncheon!

(Continued on Page 4)
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MEN'S CLUB NEWS

Send a Soldier a Chanukah Gift!

The Men's Club in collaboration
with the Jewish Welfare Board and
the Sisterhood is at present engaged
in the timely task of collecting funds
for the Chanukah Victory Gift fund
for overseas distribution. The U. S.
government looks with great favor
on this undertaking as a most help¬
ful morale builder.

Those who follow our spiritual
heritage must be accorded the priv¬
ilege and opportunity to participate
in the spirit of the holiday even

though they are thousands of miles
away from home. Our deadline for
overseas distribution is OCTOBER
30th and we do not want to overlook
even one Jewish boy. The cost of
each box is One Dollar ($1.00) and
will contain appropriate articles se¬
lected and wrapped by the Sister¬
hood. Please send your contributions
to Men's Club Chanukah Gift Fund,
c/o Synagogue, 117 East 85th Street.

Our Best Wishes

Fred Bernard, son of Mrs. Fanny
Bernard and the late Edward Bern¬
ard, will be Bar Mitzvah in our Syna¬
gogue this Sabbath. Fred represents
the fourth generation in our con¬

gregation, his great grandfather hav¬
ing been the late Moses H. Philips,
one of the founders of Kehilath
Jeshurun.

The congregation, Sisterhood and
Men's Club take this opportunity of
extending sincere congratulations
and best wishes to the Bar Mitzvah
and to all members of his family.

Honor Roll for Those in Service
The Men's Club is preparing a

permanent Service Honor Roll which
will be unveiled, with appropriate
exercises, sometime in November. If
you are affiliated with the congrega¬
tion, the Men's Club or the Sister¬
hood and have a member of your
immediate family in the service (and
have not already done so) please
notify the office, if you want his
name inscribed.

* * *

Once again we have to gratefullythank Mr. Sam Bucher for his gen¬
erous donation of meats for our
collation at the Sept. 30th meeting.He is a loyal friend and member.

* * *

We are happy to report many newadditions to our membership list. Itis apparent our numerical strengthincreases with the spread of our

good work.

* * *

The next edition of the Bulletin will
carry complete information concern¬
ing your next Men's Club Forum
meeting on Tuesday, (always thethird Tuesday), Oct. 20th.

A Trio of Boys
All good things come in threes, 'tis

said. The congregation offers heart¬
iest congratulations to Rabbi and
Mrs. David Golovensky, daughter
and son of our members Mr. and
Mrs. Jacob Margareten; to Dr. and
Mrs. Isadore Givner and to Mr. and
Mrs. Nathan B. Kogan, all of whom
have become parents of bouncing
baby boys. We earnestly hope that
good health and happiness will be
their constant companions for many,
many years.
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(Continued from Page 2 col. 2)

The Sisterhood welcomed three
new members at their meeting: Mrs.
Robert R. Fingeroth, Mrs. Charles
Zimmerman and Mrs. Alvin Austin.
Mrs. Lookstein, Membership Chair¬
man, is always ready with blanks
and a pen. If you are not affiliated
with the Sisterhood and would like
to join, call Mrs. Lookstein.
The next meeting of the Sisterhood

will be held Monday, October 19th,in the social hall, with Mesdames
Fred Margareten, L. W. Leifert and
Henry A. Rafsky, as hostesses.

Sisterhood Preparing for Annual Bazaar and Rummage Sale
The Sisterhood has already started

collecting merchandise for their An¬
nual Bazaar and Rummage Sale.
Readers are urged to notify theoffice to call for all their discards.

Remember that what you can no
longer use can be turned into cash

at the rummage sale. Remember too,
that new merchandise will be greatly
appreciated. Ask your business as¬
sociates and friends to send us their
discards, seconds, damaged or soiled
articles.

RIVERSIDE
MEMORIAL CHAPEL

WITHIN THE REACH OF ALL

For three generations the finest in funeral service and

facilities ... at a cost in keeping with your circumstances.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue

ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockaway, L. I.
1250 Central Avenue
FAr Rockaway 7-7100
Comply with strictest
orthodox requirements

Miami Beach, Fla.
1236 Washington Ave.

Miami 5-7777
CHARLES ROSENTHAL

Director


